


 

 



 

 

# 6 Approval of Consent Calendar 

Voltaire announced that we have vacancies on the professional learning committee. There is an 

additional faculty member, Leigh Henderson, on the Graphic design faculty search committee. 

There was a first by Brian Evans, seconded by Leticia Serna, the consent calendar was 

approved for March 4th. 

# 7 ASFC President Updates to the Academic Senate 

Joshua Agupugo (student rep) updated the status of the gym (athletic center) that opened 

February 7th, announced hours, and reminded that all community members may attend. Joshua 

commented on student participation at an event in Sacramento, the addition to the State budget, 

and spoke about the California budget deficit. He also spoke about the 50% rule. Since we are 

in a deficit, there have been moves to take money out of the budget. Joshua mentioned that 



 

 

# 9 Resolution to Separate Bylaws from the Constitution 

The goal of the resolution is to begin activities to get By-Laws into the Constitution. This 

resolution authorizes officers to begin working on the By-Laws and into the all-faculty election. 

Ben Kaupp motioned first, Sara Cooper seconded, the resolution was adopted by consensus. 

# 10 Resolution Recognizing Sustained Peace and Safety for All Students  

Patrick summarized the revisions to the resolution and showed whereases to add a reference to 

the Santa Clara County Office of Education, a slightly reworded clause referring to student 

leadership, and the addition of inline citations. Hilda agreed with all the additions and wants to 

move forward. We are voting simply to approve the amendments and not the resolution. Cormia 

clarified this is a procedural vote. Suzy Quezada clarified there were more authors to the 

resolution but opted to decline to sign on. Patrick first and Leticia Serna second to accept the 

amendments to the resolution. Amendments were approved, Ben Kaupp abstaining. 

Voltaire asked if there were comments from the public online. Fatima commented that there 

were authors on the document who declined to list their names due to a perception that there is 



 

 

written is quite there yet. Janie Garcia commented, is there really language that we could put 

into a resolution, and we’re struggling with being a college that speaks to equity and 

marginalization, and that fears and discomfort will be there. How do we give a voice to the 



 

 

ILOs as a way and not a thing. Stephanie shared that she would like to get feedback this 

quarter.  

# 12 Proposal to Equip FHDA Police Officers with Tasers 

David Marasco shared that District police are considering adding tasers, a step between a baton 

and a firearm. The police have shared that weapons are frequently confiscated on students. 


